HISTORICAL SOCIETY NOTES AND DOCUMENTS

THE MANUSCRIPT AND MISCELLANEOUS COLLECTIONS OF THE HISTORICAL SOCIETY OF WESTERN PENNSYLVANIA

A PRELIMINARY GUIDE

PART SEVENTEEN

HB CLIPPINGS, MOUNTED.

[CASEY, GEN. SILAS (1807-1882).]

[Obituaries and biographical data.]

Mounted clippings from unidentified New York papers relating to his military career; similar items not mounted concerning George E. Mindil (d. 1907), who was created a Brig. Gen. at 21.

CORAOPOLIS, PA.

"The Development of Coraopolis," by J. W. Arras.

Mounted clipping from unidentified periodical, on letterhead of Sewickley Bridge Celebration Reception Committee [1911], 4 pp.

[FORT PITT IRON WORKS.]

"The Greatest Gun in the World — Triumph of Pittsburgh Skill."

Mounted clipping, partial column, from unidentified Pittsburgh newspaper regarding test firing of Rodman cannon at Fort Hamilton, New York.

[Marriage Notices, 1805, 1870-1875.]

Mounted clippings from unidentified papers:

1805 Hayes, Wm., to Lydia Semple

1805 Pinkerton, Alexander, to Nancy Adams

1870 Laughlin, Irwin, to Mary W. Bissell

1872 Byers, E. M., to Annie M. Hays

1875 Hawkins, W. G., Jr., to Jennie W. Hays

[] Laughlin, James, Jr., to Miss S. F. Page (an extended description).

[MINDIL, BRIG. GEN. GEORGE E. (d. 1907).] See: [Casey, Gen. Silas.]

[OBITUARY NOTICES, 1849-1887.]

Mounted	clippings	from	contemporary	papers	:
---------	-----------	------	--------------	--------	---

1849	Hays, Wm., Jr.	1878	Denny, E. O'Hara
1850	Irwin, Boyle	1879	Jackson, Mary B.
1867	Irwin, Eliza	1880	Holmes, William
1872	Beall, Harriet	1882	Laughlin, James
1874	Arthurs, Sarah	1884	Hays, Mary Jane
1875	Arthurs, Robt.	1884	Hersh, Cor. Thaw
1877	Babcock, Mrs. G.	1885	Painter, Mary A.
18 <i>77</i>	Hays, Richard	1886	McAuley, Mary
		1887	Irwin, George W.

[OLD RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION OF PITTSBURGH.]

Newspaper clippings by "Clio" and reply by Thomas J. Bigham, 1880.

Mounted clippings from *Pittsburgh Post*, concerning controversies regarding LaSalle's expedition, location of Logstown, and the first glass works.

PITTSBURGH, SEVENTH WARD, HISTORY.

"The Old Seventh Ward," by George T. Fleming.

Mounted clippings from a series of 3 illustrated feature articles in *Pittsburgh Gazette Times*, 1924 Aug. 3, 10, 17.

PITTSBURGH, SIXTH WARD. HISTORY.

"The Old Sixth Ward," by George T. Fleming.

Mounted clippings of a series of 6 illustrated feature articles in *Pittsburgh Gazette Times*, 1924 Aug. 24-Dec. 7; titles vary. See also reminiscences of Fleming and unnamed correspondents, "Annals of a Quiet Neighborhood," 1925 Feb. 8; "A Talk and A Walk," 1925 Feb. 15; and "Boyhood Days," 1925 Mar. 1.

REVOLUTIONARY WAR. VETERANS.

"Our Revolutionary Sires," by George T. Fleming.

Mounted clipping of feature articles from *Pittsburgh Gazette Times*, 1926 July 13. Includes Rev. J. H. Pershing's data, reprinted from *Greensburg Tribune*, 1892, on Westmoreland County veterans Matthew Wilkinson and Charles Richards; burning of Hannastown; and Joseph Vance and Vance's Fort.

WHITE, JOSEPH.

"Let's Know Pittsburgh," 1931.

Photocopies, 11 x 8.5 in., of a series of 22 articles "presenting

interesting sidelights on the life and institutions of the city," in *Pittsburgh Post-Gazette*, Nov. 23-Dec. 17. Topics include: Bridges; County Morgue; Time; Carnegie Museum; Allegheny General Clinic; East Liberty; Grant's Hill; Wylie Avenue; etc.

WILEY, RICHARD T.

"The Significance of our Locality in History."

Clipping of an address given before the Women's Club of McDonald, published in the *McDonald* (Pa.) *Record-Outlook*, 1932 Sep. 23.

WILEY, RICHARD T.

"Lobb's Cemetery."

Clipping from *Clairton Progress*, 1932 Sep. 15, 2 pp., address delivered at its rededication, Sep. 11.

HC UNMOUNTED CLIPPINGS AND SINGLE NEWSPAPERS.

[Aeronautics.]

"Huge Aircraft Terminal over Allegheny is Plan of Pittsburgh Engineer."

Clipping from *Pittsburgh Gazette Times*, 1919 July 21, including plan and elevation of a Victory Memorial Aircraft Terminal proposed by Samuel E. Duff to be constructed across the Allegheny River between Federal and 9th sts.

Allegheny Arsenal, Pittsburgh.

"Old Allegheny Arsenal Is Preserved in Drawings of American Historic Buildings."

Illustrated clipping from *Pittsburgh Post-Gazette*, ca. 1933, 6 columns; newsprint photos of barracks and guard house.

ALLEGHENY CEMETERY.

"Allegheny Cemetery Last Resting Place of Many of Nation's Revered War Heroes. Joshua Barney, Rival of John Paul Jones, is Buried Here," by W. G. Lytle, Jr.

Clipping from unidentified Pittsburgh newspaper, ca. 1935, 4 columns. "This is the first of a series of articles on local cemeteries..."

ALMANACS.

"Gleanings from Old-Time Almanacs," by George T.

Fleming.

Clipping of illustrated feature article from Pittsburgh Gazette Times, 1923 Oct. 21, ½ p.; concerns Zadok Cramer's publications, with facsimile t.p. of his Pittsburgh Magazine Almanack for 1811.

[BEULAH PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH.]

"Church to Celebrate 150th Anniversary."

Illustrated clipping from *Pittsburgh Post-Gazette*, 1934 Sep. 24, 3 columns; plans for pageant.

[Brady Township. Clearfield County, Pa.]

"Important Historical Address by H. A. Moore."

Clipping from DuBois Morning Courier, 1935 July 31, 1½ pp.; Sesquicentennial Celebration, sponsored by the DAR.

BRIDGES.

"Plan of Movable Bridge Designed by Local Engineer."

Clipping and elevation drawing from Pittsburgh Gazette Times, 1919 Oct. 12, of hydraulic bridge designed by A. H. Henderson.

[Centennial Tea Party, Pittsburgh, 1875.]

"Colonial Memories. The Early Days of the Republic. Reminiscences of Centennial Times — The First Centennial Tea Party at Library Hall . . ."

Clipping from Pittsburgh Daily Gazette, 1875 Apr. 8, 3/4 p.

CIVIL WAR. BATTLES AND CAMPAIGNS, 1862.

"Floodtide of the Rebellion . . . Extract from an Unpublished Record of the One Hundred and Fifty-Fifth Regiment, Pennsylvania Veteran Volunteers . . . ," by Col. Edward J. Allen.

Clipping from *Pittsburgh Dispatch*, 1915 July 4, 1 p.; relates to Gettysburg.

CIVIL WAR. BATTLES AND CAMPAIGNS, 1865.

"Events in 1865. Chronicle of Noteworthy Occurrences for the Year. Close of the War for the Union. Miscellaneous Events at Home and Abroad."

Chronology, from New York Times, 1865 Dec. 30, 1 p.

CLARION, PA.

[History of the Clarion Post Office, comp. by M. M. Kaufman.]

Clipping from Clarion Republican, 1935 Aug. 29, 2 columns.

[CLIFFORD, CHARLES. INDIAN CAPTIVITY, 1779.]

"Tales of the First Frontier," by Gilbert Irwin.

Clipping from *Presbyterian Banner*, 1929 Feb. 7, 1 p.; the capture occurred in the Ligonier Valley.

[Darlington, Mary, and Mrs. Samuel Ammon.]

"Last of Gen. O'Hara Heirs Steel Selves To Say Goodby To Home, Sweet Home," by Lawrence McDonald.

Illustrated feature article from Gazette Times Home Journal, 1918, 1 p.; photographs by F. E. Bingaman, staff photographer, of grounds about "Guyasuta."

[ECONOMY, PA.]

"Old Harmony Society Scene Renewed Again."

Illustrated clipping from *Pittsburgh Post-Gazette*, 1935 Aug. 19, 4 columns; on the occasion of a \$10,000 grant by the state; includes notes and a picture of John S. Duss.

[ECONOMY, PA.]

"The Passing of The Harmonites . . . ," by the Reverend Clarence Edward Macartney.

Illustrated feature article from unidentified Pittsburgh paper, 1927, 1 p.

[Economy, Pa.]

"Stress of 100 Years Ago Parallels Present Troubles. Historian Digs Into Musty Archives of Century Ago."

Clipping from *Pittsburgh Post-Gazette*, 1931 Oct. 12, 3 columns; quotes extracts, supplied by John S. Duss, "historian of the Harmony Society at Economy, Pa.," of letters written to members of the Society 1855-1906.

Faris, John T.

"The Cardinal of the West."

Illustrated extract from *The Forward*, 1935 July 27, 4 pp.; second-rate historical fiction in which Dr. John McMillan is a character.

[First Presbyterian Church of Monongahela (Horseshoe Bottom Church).]

"Monongahela Church Holds Birthday Party Tonight." Clipping from *Pittsburgh Press*, 1935 Sep. 20, 2 columns; with brief historical note — founded 1785, name changed 1837.

[First Presbyterian Church, Pittsburgh. Cemetery, 1903?] "Breaking Rest of Old Heroes."

Clipping from unidentified Pittsburgh newspaper on removal of bodies from "the oldest cemetery in Pittsburg . . ." Lists names of some who are buried there.

FLAG DAY, 1927.

"Unveiling of Penny Tablet Crowning Event of Flag Day Program."

Illustrated clipping from Pittsburgh Sun-Telegraph, 1927 June 15, 1 p.

[FLAX SCUTCHING.]

"Antique Implements Make Fine Linen of Flossy Flax," by Henry Ward.

Illustrated clipping from *Pittsburgh Press*, 1935 Sep. 12, 8 columns; account of annual scutching picnic at Stahlstown, Pa., begun in 1907 by E. N. Miller.

FLENNIKEN, ROBERT P.

"The Dinner to the Hon. Robert P. Flenniken, Late Charge d'Affaires of the United States near the Government of Denmark, upon his return to his residence at Uniontown, Pa."

Clipping, proof sheets of *Uniontown* (Pa.) Genius of Liberty, 1850 Feb. 7, 2 pp.

FORBES ROAD.

"Walking Over the Forbes Trail Again."

Illustrated clipping from Pittsburgh Gazette-Times, Illustrated Sunday Magazine, 1910 Sep. 11, 1 p.

[Forsythe Log House, East Liberty.]

"Old East Liberty Cabin Houses Relics of 2 Wars."

Illustrated clippings from *Pittsburgh Press*, 1931 Sep. 13, 3 columns.

[FORT LIGONIER, PA.]

"The Battle That Won Fort Duquesne."

Clipping from *Pittsburgh First*, 1922, 2 pp.; illustrated with a photoprint of Col. James Burd by Gilbert Stuart, owned by Burd S. Patterson.

FORTS. Pa.

"Our Frontier Forts. Pennsylvania Strongholds Erected to

Keep Off French and Indians."

Illustrated clipping from *Pittsburgh Dispatch*, 1896 May 17, 5 columns; an extended review of the *Report* of the Frontier Forts Commission. Forts LeBoeuf and McIntosh are illustrated.

[HAND, GEN. EDWARD.]

"One Man Saved Pittsburgh from Being Wiped Out by Mysterious Malady in 1778," by William J. Faust.

Clipping from *Pittsburgh Press*, 1933 Aug. 29, 6 columns; on construction of the first Federal hospital in the U.S. at Crafton, Pa.

HARTLEY FAMILY.

"The Hartley Family, One of the Oldest in Pittsburgh." Illustrated feature article in *Pittsburgh Dispatch*, 1903 Dec. 27, ½ p.; descendants of Thomas Hartley (b. 1770), who came to Pittsburgh ca. 1805.

HISTORICAL SOCIETY OF WESTERN PENNSYLVANIA TOUR, 1914.

"Historical Society Will Have an Interesting Trip," by Charles E. Howell.

Clipping from Pittsburgh Gazette Times, 1914 Oct. 4, 4 columns; relates of pilgrimage to Washington, Pa.

IRON FURNACES.

"Pioneer Iron Furnaces on Route for Scenic Trip."

Illustrated feature "motorlogue," portion only, from *Pitts-burgh Sun-Telegraph*, 1930 Aug. 10; sites include Ross Mountain (1815), Laurel Hill (1845), and Buena Vista (ca. 1840) furnaces.

KITTANNING EXPEDITION, 1756.

"A Bit of History. Colonel Armstrong's Expedition Against Kittanning in 1756."

Clipping from unidentified Pittsburgh newspaper, containing a dispatch from Philadelphia Sep. 23, as copied from a facsimile of *New Hampshire Gazette*, 1756 Oct. 7.

LAKE ERIE AND OHIO RIVER CANAL, 1934.

"Dream of Canal to Lake Erie Nearer Reality."

Illustrated clipping from *Pittsburgh Sun-Telegraph*, 1934 July 20, 4 columns; with map of proposed route.

[Lowry, M. B., of Erie County.]

"Remarks . . . In the Senate, February 20 [1867] during the consideration of a bill entitled An act to incorporate the Manta Grandee Silver Mining and Commercial Company."

Clipping from *Harrisburg Daily Telegraph*, 1867 Mar. 8, 3 columns; concerning his feud with "B. T. H. Lynn who controls the daily department of that double-Copperhead, bastard Republican monstrosity," the *Dispatch*.

[McClurg, Trevor.]

"Artist Awaiting Ninetieth Birthday Tells 'Youngster' of Eighty To Wait Until He's Old Enough To Criticize," by Douglas Naylor.

Illustrated clipping from *Pittsburgh Press*, 1935 May 1, 4 columns; includes reminiscences by artist Martin B. Leisser of McClurg, whose lithograph of *The Pioneer's Defense* was said to have been the first such print published west of the Alleghenies.

[MEXICAN (WAR) VETERANS.]

"Correct Roll of the Westmoreland Guards, Company E." Unmounted clipping from unidentified newspaper, ca. 1910, listing names of this unit of 2d Regiment, Pennsylvania Volunteers. The Captain was John W. Johnston.

Moses, Robert.

[Pittsburgh traffic survey, 1939].

Series of illustrated articles in *Pittsburgh Post-Gazette*, 1939 Nov. 17-19, 2 double-page and 1 single-page.

[Negley Family.]

"Old Pittsburgh Family Has a Most Romantic History," by J. M. Miller.

Illustrated feature article from *Gazette Times Home Journal*, 1914 Sep. 20, 1 p.; descendants of Jacob Nageli (d. 1739).

[Neville, Gen. John.]

"Love Speaks More Often Than Hate When Pittsburghers' Wills Are Read," by Joseph J. Cloud.

Illustrated clipping from *Pittsburgh Press*, 1931 Oct. 21, 4 columns; includes quotations from Neville's will, 1803, and accounts of wills of John Nuey, 1801, and Col. William Butler.

[New Salem (Fayette County, Pa.) Home Guards, 1861.]

"War Time Days in New Salem. Distressful Scenes of That Period of Peril and Strife," by Albert Bolen.

Long clipping from Uniontown (Pa.) Genius of Liberty, 1903 Feb. 12.

PENNSYLVANIA RAILROAD, CONEMAUGH DIVISION.

"Early Romance of Western Pennsylvania Railroads is Depicted in Personal History of Conemaugh Road Supervisor, Continued by Young Pittsburgher," by Hugh M'Millan.

Illustrated feature article from *Pittsburgh Post*, 1923 Feb. 18, 1 p.; history, compiled by J. D. Craig, based on a diary kept by Henry Miller beginning in 1867, herein quoted extensively.

[Perryopolis, Pa. History, 1910.]

"Washington's Land Ventures in Fayette County," by M'Cready Huston.

Illustrated clipping from unidentified Pittsburgh newspaper, 1910, 4 columns.

"PICNIC HOUSE."

"Mystery of 'Picnic,' Famous Schenley Mansion of Stanton Heights, Is Solved After a Century by CWA Architects."

Illustrated clipping from *Pittsburgh Post-Gazette*, 1934 May 4, 8 columns; includes "first published photographs of the interior," from work of the Historic American Buildings Survey.

["Picnic House."]

"Stanton Heights Golf Links Is Shrine of City's History," by Marie M'Swigan.

Illustrated feature article from *Pittsburgh Press*, 1932, ½ p.; with quotations about the Croghan-Schenley families by Charlotte Koehler, caretaker. Includes photoprint reproductions from an album of photographs of Mrs. Schenley and 3 daughters.

[Pittsburgh. Annexations, 1816-1928.]

"Pittsburgh Press Compiles Accretions by Which City Grew to Present Proportions."

Clipping from *Pittsburgh Progress*, ca. 1930, listing areas annexed 1816-1928, compiled by A. J. Cronin.

PITTSBURGH. BUILDINGS, HOMES, etc., 1901.

"When the Wabash Enters Pittsburg. How the New Rail-

way Will Change the Face of the First Ward — Old Homes to Pass Away. Destruction Spells Progress," by Frank Patterson.

Illustrated clipping from *Pittsburgh Dispatch*, 1901 Dec. 29, 3 columns.

PITTSBURGH. BUILDINGS, HOMES, etc.

"Old Mansions Still Serving as Homes."

Illustrated clipping from Pittsburgh Press, ca. 1935, 6 columns; Frick, Tilford, O'Neil, Flinn, and other houses noted.

PITTSBURGH. BUILDINGS, HOMES, etc., 1930.

"Downtown Property, Purchased in 1788 for 12 Pounds, Assessed at \$1,686,400. Fifth and Smithfield Land, Bought from Indians by William Penn, is Most Valuable in Pittsburgh Today," by William G. Lytle, Jr.

Illustrated clipping from Pittsburgh Press, 1930 Aug. 4.

PITTSBURGH. CENTENNIAL, 1858.

"A Great Day in the Iron City! Grand Celebration of the Centennial Anniversary of the Evacuation of Fort Duquesne."

News account in *Pittsburgh Morning Post*, 1858 Nov. 25, 1 p.

PITTSBURGH. CENTENNIAL, 1858.

"Old Pittsburgh's First Centennial Celebration."

Clipping from Pittsburgh Gazette, ca. 1900, 2 columns, incomplete; based partly on A Centennial Celebration Keepsake, 1858.

PITTSBURGH. DESCRIPTION, ca. 1860.

"Pittsburg, Pa."

Clipping from Ballou's Pictorial Drawing Room, ca. 1860, 2 columns; accompanying engraving mentioned in text is lacking.

PITTSBURGH. DESCRIPTION, 1878.

"Pittsburgh."

Clipping from *Harper's Weekly*, 1878 Sep. 28, p. 774, 2 columns; to accompany illustration of "The Pittsburgh Exhibition" (KC), which is briefly described.

PITTSBURGH FIRE, 1845.

"Pittsburgh's Greatest Fire," by Paul R. Coyle.

Illustrated feature article from Pittsburgh Press, 1932, ½ p.; contains a map of the devastated area.

PITTSBURGH FIRE, 1845.

"Reminiscences of the By-Gone. Pittsburgh's Fire of '45 — Walking About the Ruins."

Clipping from Pittsburgh Gazette, 1871, 1 column.

PITTSBURGH. FIRE DEPARTMENT.

"The Last of the City's Fire Horses," by Fred Jury.
Illustrated clipping from *Pittsburgh Press*, 1927 Dec. 11,
3 columns.

PITTSBURGH. SCHOOLS.

"Public School System Here Century Old."

Illustrated clipping from *Pittsburgh Post-Gazette*, 1935 Sep. 7, 5 columns.

PITTSBURGH. STREET RAILWAYS.

"From Horse Car To High Speed," by Vin Sweeney.

Illustrated feature article from *Pittsburgh Press*, 1931 Sep. 27, 1 p.; reverse contains: "Conquering 'Hell's Stretch' The Graveyard of Aviators," by John M. Fleming.

PITTSBURGH. THEATERS, 1915.

Theatrical section, Pittsburgh Dispatch, 1915 Apr. 11.

Includes reviews of "'A Pittsburg Romance,' Made in Pittsburgh Movie Play Shown at Grand Opera House"; also an interview with Evelyn Nesbit.

PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF UNIONTOWN, PA.

[History and description, by W. F. Hamilton, 1860]. Clipping from unidentified Uniontown newspaper, 1860.

[Railroad Riots. Pittsburgh, 1877.]

"Insurrection! A Day and Night of Blood and Terror at Pittsburg. . . ."

New York Herald, 1877 July 28, with supplement, 2+ pp.

[RICHARDSON, HENRY HOBSON.]

"Courthouse, Now Cleaned, Was Noted Architect's Master-piece."

Illustrated clipping from *Pittsburgh Press*, 1934 July 21, 3 columns; includes "rare" newsprint portrait of the architect by Herkomer.

ROCKWELL, COL. W. F.

[Presentation of flag carried over both North and South Poles to Historical Society.]

Clipping from unidentified Pittsburgh paper. The flight took place 1965 Nov. 14-17.

[ROUP FAMILY.]

"Wreckers Tearing Down Home of Pioneers in East End," by Ruth Ayers.

Illustrated clipping from *Pittsburgh Press*, 1932 Nov. 2, 4 columns; with some account of the Winebiddle, Baum, and allied families.

[SAAM, ADAM.]

"Marker to Honor Early District Settler."

Illustrated clipping from McKeesport (Pa.) Daily News, 1966 Sep. 26, on erection of DAR marker along Robins Station Rd., North Huntingdon Township, Westmoreland County.

[St. Phillip's (Roman Catholic) Church, Crafton.]

"Sturdy Crafton Church Built in 1838 Will Be Preserved as Monument."

Illustrated clipping from Pittsburgh Press, 1932 May 9, 3 columns.

STEVENSON, WILLIAM H.

"Pittsburgh — Its Origin and History."

Text of address before the Chamber of Commerce of Pittsburgh, in Pittsburgh Chronicle-Telegraph, 1927 Jan. 25, ½ p.

THAW, HARRY K.

[Newspaper clippings, 1901, 1907.]

From Pittsburgh Times, 1901 May 14, linking his name with Isadora Duncan; also New York Herald, 1907 Jan. 20, on impending trial for murder of Stanford White.

VANCE, CAPT. ROBERT.

"Church Plans Big Dedication. Homecoming Service to Be Part of Tribute to Founder of Coraopolis."

Illustrated clipping from *Pittsburgh Press*, 1935 Aug. 29, 2 columns; includes biographical sketch and notice of service at Montour's [Run Associate Presbyterian] Church.

VEECH, JAMES.

"Gist's Settlement. Speech . . . At the Fayette County Railroad Celebration at Mt. Braddock, July 4, 1859."

Clipping of text, "Written out after the Fourth, and published by request of numbers who heard it," in *Uniontown* (Pa.) American Standard, 1859 July 22.

VEECH, JAMES.

"John Procter and Archibald Lochry."

Letter to the editor in Frank Cowan's Paper, Greensburg, Pa., 1873 Mar. 5, 1 column; regarding statements made at the Westmoreland County centennial.

VEECH, JAMES.

"Virginia's Claim to the West."

A series of 3 articles in *Frank Cowan's Paper*, Greensburg, Pa., 1873 July 9, 16, 23; constituting a "Lecture read before the Historical Society of Western Pennsylvania, in Session at Pittsburgh, March 27th, 1860."

[Washington, George.]

"One Leaf of History Sacred to the Inhabitants of Western Pennsylvania," by J. Edgar Lyons.

Illustrated clipping from the *Cleveland* (Ohio) *Leader*, 1902 Dec. 14; historical hash of activities in northwestern Pennsylvania.

WASHINGTON, GEORGE.

"Story of Washington At Great Bend Is Denied," by C[lifford]. R. Myers.

Feature article from *Charleston* (W. Va.) *Gazette*, 1932 May 1, 5 columns; Washington's travels in West Virginia traced by the state historian.

Washington and Jefferson College.

"W. & J. Unearths Relics in Oldest College Row."

Illustrated clipping from Pittsburgh Press, 1932 May 15, 3 columns.

Washington County Court House, 1786.

"Moneys Paid Out For Building the Court House in the Town of Washington by Andrew Swearingen and John Hoge, Esq."

Bill of expenses in clipping of an article, "Our First Court

House," by Boyd Crumrine, in Washington (Pa.) Observer, 1901 May 15, 2 columns.

WESTMORELAND COUNTY, PA. CENTENNIAL, 1873.

"Grand Centennial Banquet of Westmoreland County."

Clipping of a news account in *Frank Cowan's Paper*, Greensburg, Pa., 1873 Mar. 5, 4 columns; including text of responses to various toasts.

ADDENDA

In The Historical Society Notes and Documents section of the July 1971 issue of this magazine, p. 331, the following corrections should be made under "GD Printed Material, Diplomas, Certificates, Etc.":

PARK, THOMAS H., West Chester, Pa.

Marriage certificate, 1855 Jan. 9.

To Annie M. Torbert, of Valley, Chester County, Pa., by A. G. Morrison, Minister, 9 x 7.5 in., with embossed border.

Gift of Mrs. Margaret Pearson Bothwell.

Under "HA Bound Volumes and Scrapbooks" in the October 1971 issue, p. 435, the following corrections should be made:

MACFARLANE, JAMES R.

4 vols.

Press clippings, 1902.

Clippings from identified Pittsburgh newspapers relating to the 1902 campaign, mounted by The Central Press Bureau.

Gift of Mr. Macfarlane.